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Date: Thursday, May 25, 2023 
Time: 6:00 PM – 7:00 PM 
Location: Zoom Online Meeting 
Attendees: 
Public Present: 4 
Councilmembers Present: None  
City Staff Present: Christopher Cespedes 
Consultant Staff Present: Kristy Thullen (EIT, Wade Trim), Lori Pawlik (PE, PTOE, Wade Trim) 
 

 
Meeting Notes 
Questions or comments from attendees were submitted both by computer and phone audio (live) which were 
paraphrased or through the Zoom Q&A feature. Answers and responses from staff during the meeting are 
marked with an ‘a’. Clarifications or responses provided after the meeting are denoted as “Post-Meeting 
Notes.” 
 
Overview 
An electronic meeting through Zoom was held to provide a brief overview of the Traffic Calming process, to 
discuss the Preliminary Plan specific to Fulmer Street (Miller-Foss) as well as modifications to the Preliminary 
Plan. Refer to the Traffic Calming Guidebook available at a2gov.org/TrafficCalming for additional information 
on the Traffic Calming process. Considering the Preliminary Plan shared at Meeting #2, community feedback, 
street conditions, utility locations, and engineering practices, staff will develop a Final Plan for step 5: Final 
Polling.  
 
Discussion 
1. Raised Devices: Is this project able to request raised devices taller than the standard three inches (3”)? 

a. (Post-Meeting Notes) No. The Traffic Calming Program is currently restricted to following guidance 
dictated by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA). 

2. Raised Crosswalks: What is the procedure if the one-year follow up survey shows no 
improvement/worsening of traffic conditions? 

a. (Post-Meeting Notes) The Traffic Calming team will work with the community to discuss options. 
However, this scenario has never happened to date. 

3. No Thru Traffic signing: Who enforces violations of the No Thru Traffic sign posted at the Stadium 
Boulevard intersection? 

a. (Post-Meeting Notes) Community Standards (a division of the Ann Arbor Police Department) 
handles enforcement requests. Please note, they will only conduct enforcement if they are 
requested. A report can be filed online or through the A2 Fix It app. You may also reach them at 
734-794-6942. The AAPD prefers residents to contact them directly so they can get additional 
information if necessary. 

4. Additional Devices: Will a third device be possible in this project area? 
a. (Post-Meeting Notes) No. The project area is limited to a maximum of two devices to maintain safe 

spacing in accordance with FHWA guidelines. 
 

https://www.a2gov.org/departments/engineering/Documents/City%20of%20Ann%20Arbor%20Traffic%20Calming%20Guidebook_November%202019.pdf
https://www.a2gov.org/services/Pages/Report-a-Problem.aspx
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Appendix A: Sign-in sheet 
• Christian de Pee 
• Bob Dascola 
• Marisa 
• Laura Saulles 
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Appendix B: Meeting #2 Polling Results 
 

   
 

   
 

   

_ Percent Count
Project Area 100% 4
Neither 0% 0
Totals 100% 4

1. Do you live in the designated project 
area? (Multiple Choice)

Responses

_ Percent Count
Yes (Resident) 100% 4
Yes (Non-Resident) 0% 0
No (Resident) 0% 0
No (Non-Resident) 0% 0
Totals 100% 4

2. Do you support device #1, Speed 
Hump? (Multiple Choice)

Responses

_ Percent Count
Yes (Resident) 100% 4
Yes (Non-Resident) 0% 0
No (Resident) 0% 0
No (Non-Resident) 0% 0
Totals 100% 4

Responses

3. Do you support device #2, Speed 
Hump? (Multiple Choice)
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